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Astley Primary School

Minutes of the LGB held at the school on Monday 24th May 2021

(Online via Microsoft Teams)

	

	Governors Present:
	Other Persons Present:
	

	J Goakes
Headteacher
G Pickhaver  

Chair - Trust Appointed Governor 
A Seager
Associate Governor
J Coleman
Staff Governor
C Sexton

Trust Appointed Governor
C Newstead  

Trust Appointed Governor
S Warricker         
Parent Governor
T Hopper     

Parent Governor
K Andrews       

Trust Appointed
K Cornish
Parent Governor 

	L Le Rose

S Denton

C Patten 

Clerk

	

	Key:                    
FSM  

Free School Meals
RWI   

Read, Write, Inc
SEN    
Special Educational Needs
NOR    

Number on role
SLT       

Senior Leadership Team
EYFS  

Early Years Foundation Stage
MAT      

Multi Academy Trust
LGB     
Local Governing Board
RLL       

Richard Levell – Synergy Finance Officer
RM   
Rob Martlew - CEO Synergy MAT
PAN    

Pupil Admission Number
RW     
R Watton (Estates Manager)
RL         

R Lord (Executive Primary Head)
TG
T Gibbs (Executive Head RHS and LTS)

	Green text

Governor challenge / support 
Blue text    

School response to challenge 
Red text     

Governor decision 
APS
Astley Primary School
RPS 
Reepham Primary School
MPS  

Mattishall Primary School
BPS 

Bawdeswell Primary School
FPS
Foulsham Primary School
LTS
Litcham School
FPS
Fakenham Primary School
RHS
Reepham High School
PST
Pastoral Support 
*  documents available on Govhub
	

	Agenda items
	Action
	Date

	1.     Consideration of Apologies:-
KA, AN, JM
Apologies accepted:-
Proposed:  CS
Seconded: KC

	
	

	2.     Governor's Declaration of Pecuniary and Prejudicial interest relating to any item on the Agenda:-
None
	
	

	4.      School Performance:-

Teaching and Learning
GP welcomed L LeRose and S Denton to the meeting.
Art:-

L Le Rose presented a written report to the Governors (see written report *). Despite challenges due to Covid-19, progress has been made in Art in the last year. Three main areas of the curriculum – 'Materials, Techniques and Skills' cogs to be expanded to include 'Analysing and Evaluation' as a forth area to ensure children are evaluating, analysing and gaining their own artistic taste. The progression of skills document is currently being rewritten. Staff skills audit will look to inform areas for future development. LLR hopes to make contact with Art subject leads across the Trust and form connections with local galleries and artists for pupils to access real-life art opportunities.
CS questioned whether the school has links with Norwich University of the Arts. LLR agreed this would be a good contact to make. 
GP suggested connections with local art clubs.
JG added that Recovery Premium would be allocated to curriculum leaders. The Art plans are promising for covering the whole school curriculum. 
Computing:-

LLR presented a written report to the Governors. LLR expressed her desire to meet other Computing subject leads across the Trust. STEM leaders would introduce knowledge in the general area of Technology. JG suggested that High Schools in the Trust could help with this. New curriculum design and implementation has been affected by the pandemic. A new document is being written to highlight the progression of skills and assess key objectives. LLR explained that a staff skills audit would be conducted and she would continue to monitor class Computing books to assess curriculum, teaching, assessment and progression in each year group across the school.
GP expressed thanks for LLR's report.
Design Technology:-

S Denton presented report to Govs (see written report *). SD explained that the last year with the pandemic has been challenging for the implementation of Design Technology curriculum in terms of equipment / resources for pupils and parental interaction, however, progress has been very positive. SD feels the status of the subject has been elevated and is now recognised as a subject in its own right. SD is conducting lesson observations and is on a continual learning cycle of book scrutiny and putting plans in to action. 
SD pointed to desire for better connections with High Schools in the Trust and to check that all areas are covered in preparation for High School. JG supported that the recent VNET inspection flagged the need to make links. Many emails have been sent to Trust primaries over the past 2 years and attempts have been made to instigate links, back-up, help and support. SW questioned whether the school receives details of Year 7 curriculum from RHS. SW had searched for curriculum overview on Design Technology on the RHS website but the information dated back to 2019. JG supported that in order to ensure pupils were 'Life-Long Learners' staff needed to know the programme for progression to High School. GP questioned whether there would be resources to share across the Trust. SD responded that resources, staff CPD and training could be shared. RHS staff eager to help. GP agreed that connecting with High School staff could link up subjects across the curriculum and help pupils put subjects into context. 
Astley has shared curriculum books with Headteacher at Fakenham to help their staff to introduce the same ideas. CN questioned how Astley could make contact with other schools if they were not responding. JG and SD have made numerous attempts and R Lord also aware. There may not be a designated Technology subject lead in each school. JG supported the benefits of a Trust-wide approach. 
GP expressed thanks to SD and LLR for reports and presentation to Governors.
SD and LLR leave meeting 16:50

	
	

	3.       Minutes and Action points from LGB Meeting 15th March 2021 and matters arising:-
The Minutes of the meeting held on 15th March 2021 previously circulated were discussed as an accurate record.
Proposed:  SW
Seconded: KC
Action Log:-
Agenda Item no.

Status / Comments

Action Owner / date
4.6   a

GP to talk to AN and KA re monitoring Maths in line with SIDP expectations
GP explained conversation with AN  (see item 9.4) and GP to talk to KA re. Maths
4   10.2

Govs to forward ideas for Premises skilled Trust appointed Governor to GP
Ongoing
Govs encouraged to forward ideas for x2 Trust Govs to GP. Particular interest in Premises would be appreciated.
5.2
Open invitation to Governors to attend 20 minute feedback session at 9:40 on Friday 26th March. Govs to inform Clerk of availability to attend. 
Actioned / closed
9
Re-scheduled Interim Safeguarding Audit for Thursday 18th March.
Actioned / closed
10
Clerk to forward scheduled plan for upcoming Deep Dive to Govs.

Actioned / closed
11.3
Clerk to arrange Governor Training audit with particular focus on Safer Recruitment training.
Actioned / closed

	GP / KA

Govs


	a.s.a.p.

a.s.a.p.



	Matters arising:-
GP correspondence with AN regarding her attendance at Governor meetings. AN responded that her work schedule has been very challenging. She expressed the desire to step down as Trust Governor. GP suggested Astley retain her skills and expertise as Associate Governor with no voting rights on the LGB.

(see item 9.4)
 
	
	

	5.      Deputy Headteacher's Report:-
AS delivered a verbal report to Governors: (see written report *)

NOR
210
Attendance
97.40% Since full opening 8/3/21

(96.77% since Easter)
SEND
31  (15%)
FSM
40

	
	

	Version #16 of the Covid19 Risk Assessment has been received by Governors.

Version #17 of the Risk Assessment is underway and will be ready after ½  term. Recent changes have included the use of face coverings outside and re-introduction of after school clubs for all classes.
KC questioned how the new Behaviour scheme was working in school, '4 C's' – 'Calm, Consistent, Caring, Constructive.' AS reported that this was going well with  good initial feedback. Certain pupils have required an individual approach. Some staff have found the shift challenging but have been coached in the new style and progress of the scheme will be monitored.
SLT have stepped up to assist AS. Headteacher on a phased return and currently working full-time from home. AS will work x3 days at Astley from September and x2 days in new English Lead role. SLT will support JG where needed.

x1 member of support staff to leave in July. New TA in KS2 will be appointed. A specialist TA may be required for EYFS in September. Staffing next year is not yet fixed. One member of teaching staff may increase days.  

K Hunt continues to track attendance. No absence due to confirmed cases of Covid-19 or contact with cases. 

JG supported that there has been positive progress with Book Browse. The next area to consider is memory and cognition. 

Pupil recovery meetings show staff know pupils well. Potential use of Recovery Premium for support lessons in September. 

x3 pupils Early Help.

CPOMS continues to be an invaluable tool to track families and events.

x1 pupil temporary exclusion of 1 ½ days. Staff are working closely with family and there is GP involvement.

VNET inspection took place before Easter looking at effectiveness of curriculum. Positive comments made and actions listed include links to High Schools in Trust and linking SEND to curriculum. CS queried how this inspection would have been rated. AS responded that this event was not rated but was very positive. GP agreed that the process was rigorous and no leniency made in respect to current Covid-19 restrictions. CN suggested Govs follow progress in these areas. GP supported that this would be reflected in the SIDP. 
PST continues to be a valuable resource. x15 pupils attend Breakfast Nurture. CS and CR have conducted 'Emotional Literacy' lessons for all pupils in school. Review meeting due Thursday 27th May.

Decarbonisation programme recently completed. Snagging ongoing and due to be completed in the summer holidays. Ongoing issue with hot water in the new build and Legionnaires risk is frustrating and slow progress back and forth. CS questioned how often the water was tested. JG responded that it is tested constantly. CS expressed concern for the importance of testing. Fire Risk Assessment conducted and results fed back to staff and actioned. 

Budget setting – school are in budget with an expected carry forward over the next 2 years and slight carry forward to 21/22.
JG expressed thanks to AS and the Astley Team. JG felt she has been able to focus on her recovery. 
GP thanked AS for his comprehensive report.

	
	

	6.      Safeguarding:-
i. Interim Safeguarding Report to Governors (see written report *)

CS picked up items from the last full Safeguarding Audit and items all taken care of. Praise for extreme care with Safeguarding of Astley staff. 
CS will conduct new audit Sept/Oct.
GP thanked CS for feedback.

	
	

	7.      SEND:-
31 SEND
15.00%
(no EHCP)
Pupil passports and intervention have started. JC to conduct a review of Pupil Passports. Educational Psychologist conducted 'Executive Function Training' for staff.
GP expressed thanks to JC.
	
	

	8.      SIDP:-

SIDP ongoing. JG explained that VNET inspection will feed in to SIDP and be reviewed in September. This will include Governor training and Deep Dive Feedback. 

(see also item 5)

	
	

	9.      LGB Governance Items:-

i. Governor Deep Dive Feedback (see written feedback *)
GP thanked Govs for Deep Dive Feedback and Govs praised positive event. AS felt the learning walk worked especially well. JG supported that feedback would be useful and spark ideas. 
GP suggested next Deep Dive after ½ Autumn term.
ii. Governor Skill Audit (see Governor Skills Audit on Govhub*)
Clerk thanked Governors for participation in NGA Governor Skills Audit for LGB and referred to skills matrix published on Govhub *. Good general score across all areas between the members of the LGB. 

x2 areas flagged as red were those referring to 'experience  and oversight of a complex organisation with multiple sites.' Clerk suggested that this experience may be gained in curriculum interaction by subject leads between schools and incorporated in to the SIDP for Governor oversight as discussed in item 4.1, 4.2, 4.3 and 5. The second area for Governor skills development would be in 'experience of preparing for and responding to inspection and oversight.' Whilst a few Governors have experience of the inspection process, other Governors have yet to experience this aside from training in preparation for Ofsted. Recent VNET inspection gave some Governors the opportunity to further skills and experience in this area.

iii. Governor Training

Clerk conducted an audit of Governor training. 
Clerk also informed Governors of training opportunities and new online modules available as part of Synergy subscription to Educator Solutions (via Governorhub). GP prompted Governors to consider what training package as a group they would consider useful in the next school year.

iv. Vacancies
x2 Trust Appointed Governor roles (see item 3 and 3 / 4.6a). 
AN to be reappointed as Associate Governor effective immediately.
Proposed:  CN
Seconded: SW
Clerk to inform Trust and relevant parties.

	Clerk
	a.s.a.p

	10.      Ofsted:-

(No further update)


	
	

	11.      Finance:-

i. Budget setting:- Astley are in budget with an expected carry forward over the next 2 years and slight carry forward to 21/22.

	
	

	12.      MAT Update:-
North Norfolk group of schools will join Synergy by September. New Executive Head of RHS High and LTS to be T Gibbs.

Clerk pointed to information forwarded by Trust for committee re-structure (see documents on Gohub *)

	
	

	13.      Premises:-
(see item 5)

	
	

	14.      Information for Synergy Board:-
Clerk explained to Govs purpose of new item on agenda. 

i. Clerk flagged website checklist forwarded by Trust. SW has completed a complete website audit within the last six months and amendments made. Clerk to forward information to SW in respect of next audit. 
ii. Clerk stated that a new list of Statutory Policies / dates and responsibilities had been forwarded by the Trust. Clerk to make available on Govhub *
iii. Clerk proposed the Governors request access to 'The Key' as a invaluable resource. JG informed Clerk that the Trust was looking at package across the Trust for use by Staff. This did not include Governors and Clerk. 
Clerk to contact Clerk at Synergy to put forward request for access.

	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk
	a.s.a.p.

a.s.a.p.

a.s.a.p.

	15.      Correspondence:-
(see item 14 and 15)


	
	

	16.      Any other Business:-
i. email update

Clerk explained Trust had expressed concern that all Governors use only their assigned Governor email for Governor business as these use a secure platform which could potentially be compromised. If Governors wish to add their Governor email to an existing personal Outlook account, Synergy IT have forwarded information as to how to do this. However, it has also been suggested that as all Astley Govs are using Governor email accounts successfully that they only make changes if essential. 
Govs advised to contact Clerk for further assistance if required.

ii. Govs discussed the possibility of holding the next Governor meeting face-to-face and agreed it would be preferred for 5th July. 

	Clerk
	5th July

	Date of next meeting Monday 5th July 2021 at 16:30 on school premises

	
	

	Meeting closes 


	
	


Summary of Agreed Actions
	Agenda item no.
	Agenda Action
	Action owner
	Target date

	3  / 4.6a
	GP to talk to KA re. Maths
	GP / KA
	a.s.a.p.

	3 /  4 / 10.2
	Govs encouraged to forward ideas for x2 Trust Govs to GP. Particular interest in Premises would be appreciated.
	Govs
	a.s.a.p.

	9.4
	AN to be reappointed as Associate Governor effective immediately.
Clerk to inform Trust and relevant parties.
	Clerk
	a.s.a.p.

	14.1


	Website checklist forwarded by Trust. 
Clerk to forward information to SW in respect of next audit.
	Clerk
	a.s.a.p.

	14.2
	Clerk to make new list of Statutory Policies / dates and responsibilities forwarded by the Trust available on Govhub *
	Clerk
	a.s.a.p.

	14.3
	Clerk to contact Clerk at Synergy to put forward request for access to 'The Key' for Govs and Clerk
	Clerk
	a.s.a.p.


8
Minutes Agreed:                                                                                                    Date:

                                              Astley Primary School is a member of the Synergy Multi Academy Trust
                                              Registered Office: Whitwell Road, Reepham, Norwich, Norfolk, NR10 4JT

